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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO MARCH 8, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

 
Correspondence 
(1) 38 submissions, March 1-6, 2023 and undated, regarding Proposed Zoning 

Amendment, Official Community Plan Amendment, and Development Permit 
for 671, 685 & 693 Clyde Avenue and 694 Duchess Avenue (Received at the 
March 6, 2023 public hearing) 

(2) March 2, 2023, regarding “Thank you snow removal team       =+” 
(3) March 3, 2023, regarding “Misinformation from Positive Voices” 
(4) March 6, 2023, regarding “Safety Issue with West Ramp South Bound on 

Taylor Way to Park Royal” 
(5) Howe Sound Biosphere Region Initiative Society, March 6, 2023, regarding 

“Howe Sound Community Forum correspondence for Mayor & Council” 
(6) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Arts and Culture Advisory 

Committee meetings December 6, 2022, and January 12 and February 2, 2023; 
Finance and Audit Committee meeting January 16, 2023; and Awards 
Committee meeting February 1, 2023 

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 
No items. 
Responses to Correspondence 
No items. 
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West Vancouver is moving towards environmentally sustainability one small step at a time – but to meet our GHG 
emission targets, let’s make the steps a lot bigger.  I support the proposed Studio rental apartments on Clyde Avenue at 
Park Royal.   

Thank you, 

 WV 
s. 22(1)











Mahssa Beattie

From: M Slater <melroy1058@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, March 3, 2023 11:55 AM
To: correspondence
Cc: Christine Cassidy; Sharon Thompson; Scott Snider; Peter Lambur; Linda Watt; Nora 

Gambioli; Mark Sager
Subject: March 6, 2023 Public Hearing re: 671, 685 & 693 Clyde Avenue and 694 Duchess 

(Micro-Suites).

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address melroy1058@gmail.com. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor & Council,

I do not support granting additional density in exchange for market rental.  With rental rates so high, developers have plenty of 
incentive as it is.

I also think we would be better off with “human-size” suites, not “micro” units.  Even with the miniscule size, these suites are not 
affordable.  If they rent for $2,000 per month, (a realistic estimate based on studio rental rates at the nearby, aging International 
Plaza, which currently range from $1,830 - $1,975), one would require an annual salary of at least $80,000 to meet the accepted 
definition of “affordable”.  

The micro-units are not suitable for downsizing seniors or young families, the two demographics identified in our OCP as priorities 
for housing.  It is far-fetched to think that anyone other than a single person with a high income, small wardrobe and no belongings 
to speak of, would live in these micro-units.  They aren’t large enough to accommodate one person’s average household goods, let 
alone a couple's.  With no storage lockers, potential residents would need a car if for no other purpose than to serve as storage 
space. 

The applicant has already benefited from a stunning increase in density at the Gateway site in spite of the multitude of residents 
who opposed that development.  When Larco asked for, and was granted, even greater height and density, we were told by those 
who approved that unpopular decision that the Gateway location was the best and even the ONLY place to put rental housing.  As it 
turns out, that is not the case and we are, once again, facing a rezoning application without the context an area plan would provide

Before considering any rezoning requests, I would like to see a comprehensive plan for the Taylor Way corridor and for Park Royal.  

I respectfully ask Council to uphold existing zoning at this time.

Yours truly,

Melinda Slater
1058 Keith Road
West Vancouver

Please do not redact.
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proposed for now, not asking for more density later on or not converting it to a strata 
building when some day the market gets better? I seriously doubt that.  
 
Having said that, the Clyde Ave Studio Apartment Development does not have my 
support unless the Council puts a convenant on it prohibiting any density increase or 
strata conversion. Thank you.  
 
Regards, 

 West Vancouver 
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From:
Sent: Sunday, March 5, 2023 10:07 AM
To: correspondence
Subject: Rezoning  of 671 685 and 693 Clyde avenue and 694 Duchess Ave

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Gentlemen, 
Are you aware that the Assisted Living Facility at 659 Clyde Ave. is filled with people  aged  70 and over??. 

 be subjected to building noise for months, also Clyde Ave is a quiet 2 lane road whic h cannot accommodate a 
significant amt of traffic! 
Please consider this as a statement against the rezoning. 
Thank you,  

Sent from my iPad 

s. 22(1)
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From:
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:02 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Ron says what needs to be said.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e mail is
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

Dear Council,

For your consideration from someone who is in the game like the rest of you think you are…

From somewhere that has already gone down the road you are about to go down… tonight…

Another done deal… I knew it was a done deal when Rick and Geoff hosted Mary Ann at the WVYC with BPP/Larco for a
night with new Translink Ceo Sharon you were there… you might remember. There was a big presentation table with
these micro suites on offer…

This is just your cop out on “affordability”… it’s such a West Van attempt at compromise and it’s not in line with what
you campaigned on.

s. 22(1)
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Don’t build these micro suites… finish the Taylor Way LAP and engagement with the community.

Then make this site a little taller (rental mix included) and with a better mix and unit size.
You are responsible for outcomes, not Larco or BPP.
Look at Gateway virtually empty. Don’t make the same mistake again.

Trail Bc

PS this below is what not finishing your LAP’s does for misinformation and posturing the District as a pushover… see
the sales pitch description.

Sent from my iPhone

s.22(1)
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From:
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 2:52 PM
To: Mark Sager; Peter Lambur; Sharon Thompson; lindawatt@westvancouver.ca; Scott Snider; Christine 

Cassidy; correspondence
Subject: Re public hearing March 6 on micro suites at Clyde Avenue by LARCO

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not
click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e mail is
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

> Good afternoon everyone. Firstly I want to acknowledge the decision not to vote on this development tonight after the
public hearing but wait some time and seriously consider the feedback you have had from the community and the
feedback you will receive tonight. Another step in the right direction from this new Council.

> My principal concern is that this development is being proposed ahead of the Local Area Plan for the Taylor Way
Corridor where there are many development proposals in the works and some land assemblies under way. Surely some
LAP is required before approving any development in this very busy corridor? for instance in permitting any
developments do we think for the future by allowing enough space for additional traffic or transit lanes? Should we not
be concerned re the whole corridor and impacts on residents and traffic from all potential development? What are plans
LARCO has for the Park Royal parkade east of Taylor Way and the North side of Park Royal ( Hudsons Bay)?
>
> It was the attempts at “spot” zoning ( some successful and some not) by the last Council in Ambleside and Dundarave
that so infuriated residents with the final straw being the additional ten floors for LARCO at the less than attractive
towers at Park Royal ( actually in contravention of a recently completed LAP at the time). This was justified based on the
“rental crisis“ and need for “affordable “ housing. Yet over the four months since LARCO started renting I understand
less than 30% of one building is rented up and LARCO are not renting second tower till more progress on the first tower?
I am sure you can tonight get more up to date numbers directly from LARCO and correct me if I am wrong. Rents in that
development are very high and not affordable to most workers in West Vancouver especially those working in Park
Royal. So they were definitely not build to provide “ affordable “ housing. I wonder if they don’t rent up soon how long
before LARCO comes back and asks to convert some rental units to strata?
>
> These proposed micro units may well be attractive to some and at 350 square feet will be more affordable than larger
units in LARCO towers at Park Royal but don’t kid yourself they will be affordable to most employees who work in West
Vancouver ( except perhaps Municipal Employees). If you calculate likely rents for the micro units based on the rents per
square foot LARCO charging at the towers at Park Royal then you get to a number around $2,100 per month? (A far cry
from the lower numbers I believe LARCO suggesting as rents). You can perhaps ask LARCO to confirm their proposed
rental rates tonight and then hold their feet to the fire). At those rents income required would be around $84,000 per
year. Which employees working in Park Royal retail and restuarants earn that? So interested to know who the target
market is for these units?

> You have already heard from many members of the public ( including the results of a very clear CIVIX poll and these
polls tend to be reliable eg the one predicting closely the election result). You will hear from more residents tonight. I
ask you to remember that at the last election one of the reasons you ran for Council was because the previous Mayor
and some in the previous Council did not actively listen to residents and tended to dismiss those who disagreed with
their agenda.
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> Regards,

>
>
>
>
>
> West Vancouver,

s. 22(1)
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Neetu Shokar

From: Kirkpatrick.MLA, Karin <Karin.Kirkpatrick.MLA@leg.bc.ca>
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 3:07 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Letter from MLA Karin Kirkpatrick re: Clyde Avenue Development
Attachments: Clyde Avenue Rental Support Letter - K Kirkpatrick March 6 2023.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Karin.Kirkpatrick.MLA@leg.bc.ca. Do not click links 
or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please 
report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

 
Good afternoon West Vancouver Mayor and Council,

Please see attached correspondence from MLA Karin Kirkpatrick regarding the proposed project at Clyde Avenue.

Many thanks for your consideration.

Tracy

Tracy Dobell
Constituency Assistant to
Karin Kirkpatrick, MLA
West Vancouver Capilano
#409 – 545 Clyde Avenue
West Vancouver, BC V7T 1C5
Office: (604) 981 0050



West Vancouver – Capilano Constituency Office
#409 – 545 Clyde Avenue
West Vancouver, B.C.  V7T 1C5
T 604.981.0050
Karin.Kirkpatrick.MLA@leg.bc.ca

Legislative Office
Parliament Buildings
Victoria, B.C.  V8V 1X4
T 250.356.6171  |  F 250.387.9066

March 6, 2023

Mayor and Council Via email: Correspondence@WestVancouver.ca
District of West Vancouver
750 17th Street
West Vancouver, BC
V7V 3T3

Dear Mayor Sager and Members of Council:

Re:  Clyde Avenue Studio Apartment Rental Proposal

I am writing to you to lend my support to the proposed rezoning of 671, 685 & 693 Clyde 
Avenue and 694 Duchess Avenue, to allow for a 201-unit rental apartment building, and I want 
to thank you all for giving this project due consideration. 

In our community, we lack quality, affordable housing. This proposed development will add 201
rental units into a housing market that is in desperate need of diverse supply.  These homes are 
a great example of transit-oriented housing situated close to shopping and services. 

It is important we think about new and diverse housing options as our community evolves and 
grows. We need a mixture of housing to help create vibrant, livable spaces. These smaller, 
more affordable units will mean our young people can live in West Vancouver, and they will 
also provide a viable housing choice to our essential work force. 

Thank you for taking the time to consider my input, and I would encourage Council support this 
project. I am happy to have a broader conversation about this project with you.

Sincerely,

Karin Kirkpatrick, MLA
West Vancouver-Capilano
Shadow Minister for Housing

Karin Kirkpatrick, MLA
West Vancouver - Capilano



u k

From:
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 4:15 PM
To: correspondence; Mark Sager; Sharon Thompson; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider; Linda Watt; Christine 

Cassidy
Subject: Please Vote No - Clyde Ave Development by Larco

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do
not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e mail
is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

Dear Mayor Sager and Councillors,

Re: Proposed rezoning of 671, 685 & 693 Clyde Avenue and 694 Duchess Avenue

I write opposing the proposed rezoning as submitted by DWV Planning for the above address.

I oppose the plan for the same reasons that others have already written:

1. No LAP has been completed. Our community voted for change in the last election. No more spot rezoning
which was a constant issue for during the 4 years of the previous council. LAP first with a plan for the whole area which
considers all previous development and development to come, and how it affects other aspects of the Taylor Way
Corridor and with regard to our whole community.

2. The units do not qualify to be termed "Affordable.” Nor should any provision/concession be given the
developer for affordability. I believe one (maybe others) member of our community has has noted and commented that
the word affordable was used in this proposal 16 times. Another community member (or maybe the same) has shown
that affordable is defined as:

"Based on the BC government 'Define affordable housing' webpage, which states “Many organizations, programs and
even mortgage lenders consider housing affordable if it costs no more than 30% of household income before taxes.",
thus only those with a one or two person income of $80,000 can consider $2,000 affordable ($80,000 x 30% / 12).”

Others have presented more precise data which I choose not to repeat. If they were being rented today, they could not
be considered affordable referencing facts that other community members have quoted. Might they sit empty in the
same way the units at Gateway sit empty?

3. The traffic issue must be resolved before the development is approved. Send this proposal back to the
developer’s drawing boards requesting a better traffic plan including bicycle lane access on Taylor Way.

I wrote when Council voted on a PH hearing for this proposal last fall, that the concept had some merit. Now, with
information that community members have brought to the community's attention, I no longer support that.

Who will live there? Not downsizers. Which downsizer would go from a 3500 square’ home to a room with a Murphy
bed? Would a downsizer be able to manage the bed? I know I couldn't A cashier or shelf stocker at City Market?
Someone who works at Amica? Young professionals who work downtown? Likely they will also live downtown. We
heard during the campaign from candidate Kenny S that no one in his age group wants to move to WV. Kenny told us
that he lives with his parents because he can’t afford Gateway and can’t find a roommate. Who then?

s. 22(1)
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Previous developments have been approved with pressure from developers and buying into DWV the myth that more
housing is needed. We have all questioned at times this myth. Why is Gateway sitting empty? Perhaps, Larco makes
mistakes? Maybe Clyde Avenue is another mistake?

Why does it seem that Larco gets whatever it proposes in DWV even though it seems the community in general opposez
it? Send Larco back to the drawing boards for a better solution for West Vancouver. Vote no to this proposal.

With hope for the future,

West Vancouver
s. 22(1)
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8. This Project is in the best interest of WVan as it helps meet the objec ves of its OCP for a wider range of lower
cost housing op ons and its sustainability as a community.

West Vancouvers. 22(1)
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From:
Sent: Monday, March 6, 2023 5:15 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Support for Park Royal Studios

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e mail is
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

To Mayor and Council,

I am writing to support the studio development near Park Royal. As a young resident, these are the types of units I am
looking to move into in the future.

The development keeps density near density and doesn’t vastly change the community around it. It also is centred
around a transit hub, which is an important part of our future planning.

I wholeheartedly encourage you to support this project.

West Vancouver BC

s. 22(1)
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From:
Sent: Friday, March 3, 2023 12:31 PM
To: correspondence
Cc: contact@positivevoiceswv.org; Jim Bailey
Subject: Misinformation from Positive Voices

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Council, 

I have asked Positive Voices to correct misinformation they are publishing and sending out by email. 

Here are the short strokes - in one tweet and chart below. 

s. 22(1)
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This inquiry and the notes provided were in response to this chart published on Mayor Booth’s campaign site during the 
campaign.  

Hopefully, Positive Voices intends on fixing their misinformation… 

Sincerely,  

Maple Ridge BC  

Sent from my iPhone 

s.22(1)
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Council at the RMOW for funding and hosting this year’s forums. 

Á



x

Nchu’ú7mut/Unity 
x



In the future desired state for the Átl’
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Memorandum of Understanding 

Átl’ka7tsem/Howe Sound Biosphere Region Initiative and the District of West Vancouver
Collaborating for a Sustainable Future

UNESCO United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization
AHSUBR Átl’ka7tsem/Howe Sound UNESCO Biosphere Region     
HSBRIS Howe Sound Biosphere Region Initiative Society
AHSCF Átl’ka7tsem/Howe Sound Community Forum
POC Principles of Cooperation

1) The Átl’ka7tsem/Howe Sound UNESCO Biosphere Region (AHSUBR)
This is the unceded territory of the S w wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation People). The In-SHUCK-ch,
Katzie, Lí ílw ta /Selilwitulh (Tsleil-Waututh)
Nations, and First Nations within the St’at’imc Chiefs’ Council (includes Lillooet Tribal Council Bands), and the
Hul'qumi'num Treaty Group have claims in the region.

a) The AHSUBR boundary follows the partial watershed from the height of land to the bottom of the ocean
and includes lands and communities within three regional districts of Metro Vancouver (West Vancouver,
Bowen Island, Lions Bay and Area A), Sunshine Coast (Gibsons and Areas E, Elphinstone and F West Howe
Sound) and Squamish Lillooet (Furry Creek, Britannia Beach, Squamish and Brackendale).

b) Átl’ka7tsem/Howe Sound Region is 218,723 hectares, 84% terrestrial and 16% marine. 6% is Rural
Regional District and Reserve Lands, 5% of the terrestrial is privately owned or “urban” and 89% of the
terrestrial area is under the management and shared stewardship of the Province of BC and First Nations.

2) Howe Sound Biosphere Region Initiative Society (HSBRIS)
Is a B.C. registered non-profit Society and is responsible for the management of the AHSUBR through the
Nchu'ú7mut/Unity Plan; and for advancing the objectives of UNESCO Biosphere Regions (biodiversity
conservation, sustainable development, reconciliation, model regions for learning, research and monitoring).
UNESCO Biosphere Region organizations provide logistic support.

HSBRIS’ priorities are to:

a) Advance Sustainable Development. Key partnerships and adequate supports, data and tools are in place
for planning gaps across the region to be filled and the region’s sustainability targets are defined and
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embedded with the UN’s Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) in the planning and decision-making 
processes. 

b) Advance Biodiversity Conservation. Key partnerships work to further education, monitoring, and research,
fill knowledge gaps, and increase stewardship and connection to place.

c) Advance Reconciliation, Equity & Inclusion. The AHSUBR roundtable and forums for convening in an
ethical space are well established to further the relationships, dialogue and understanding in the context
of all AHSUBR nations and communities.

HSBRIS provides logistic support through programs aimed at strengthening collaboration for a sustainable 
future. Programs include communications, convening and facilitating, advising and coordinating projects.

HSBRIS provides support to the Howe Sound Community Forum and other subcommittees of the forum by 
planning, coordinating and reporting. HSBRIS maintains a trusted role.

3) District of West Vancouver

The District of West Vancouver is a municipality and a member of Metro Vancouver, the governing body of
the Greater Vancouver Regional District. The eastern boundary of AHSUBR is the Cypress Creek area in the 
District of West Vancouver. The portion of West Vancouver within the AHUSBR, stretches along 28 kms of 
shoreline and up the slopes of Hollyburn Ridge and Cypress Mountain. 

The District of West Vancouver’s Context Statement:  

West Vancouver is shaped by the mountains, forests and coasts that define our sense of place. Our cultural 
and social assets, recreational opportunities, local businesses, transportation infrastructure, 
neighbourhoods and town and village centres define our community within this natural setting. Considered 
together, these features create the quality of life that is cherished and that we look to protect. 

4) The Howe Sound Community Forum and the Principles of Cooperation

The purpose is to provide a forum for local governments, Regional Districts and First Nations discussions to
maintain and enhance the economic, environmental, cultural and social well-being of the Howe Sound for the
benefit of present and future generations.  The Principles of Cooperation is a document that all members,
local governments, regional districts and First Nations, signed in 2002. The Principles of Cooperation state the
need, scope, common vision, shared values and structure of the forums.

5) Relevant Background

The signing of the original Howe Sound Community Forum’s Principles for Cooperation took place in 2002. As
a signatory to the Principles for Cooperation, the District of West Vancouver has been an active member of
the Forum and its committees. The District of West Vancouver hosted several forums, most recently in 2016.

The convening of the Howe Sound Community Forum has been conducted by Ruth Simons since 2014. Ruth
Simons is now the Executive Director of the Howe Sound Biosphere Region Initiative Society.

The District of West Vancouver indicated support for the UNESCO Biosphere Region nomination through a
resolution by the Council (May, 2017); the letter of support was included in the nomination package. The
resolution followed a report to Council from staff dated April 12, 2017. The alignment for West Vancouver
was highlighted:






































